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U.S. House of Representatives Subcommittee Rejects Proposed 
Elimination of Scholarship Programs 

 
The Office of Navajo Nation Scholarship & Financial Assistance learned today that the 
U.S. House Subcommittee on Interior Appropriations rejected the Trump 
Administration’s second attempt to eliminate the Higher Education Grant, which 
provides funds to the Navajo Nation through a P.L. 93-638 contract. 
 
According to the report submitted with the Dept. of the Interior, Environment, and 
Related Agencies Appropriations Bill, 2020, “The Committee recommends $51,893,000 
for Post-Secondary Programs, $51,893,000 above the enacted level and $50,673,000 
above the budget request. The Committee rejects the proposed elimination of the 
scholarship programs and approves the internal transfer, as requested.” 
 
“We are grateful for the Committee’s support of scholarship programs,” said Rose 
Graham, ONNSFA director. “Elimination of the Higher Education Grant would 
drastically impact Navajo students. Thousands of students submit applications for 
scholarships each year. Only about half of those receive an award due to available 
funds.” 
 
Federal funds, provided through the Higher Education Grant to the Navajo Nation, 
made up more than 56 percent of the $24.3 million awarded to students in 2018.  
 
In 2018, the ONNSFA awarded a total of $24,397,789 to 6,680 students including: 

• Federal Funds (Higher Education Grant) – $13,647,552 to 4,116 students 
• Navajo Nation Funds – $8,710,026 to 2,817 students 
• Trust Funds – $1,288,322 to 421 students 
• Corporate Funds – $741,889 to 400 students 

 
Ms. Graham urged the Senate to also restore funding for the Higher Education Grant.  
 
“The cost of higher education is a challenge for Navajo students,” Ms. Graham said. 
“Many students would not be able to pursue a college degree or continue their studies 
without financial assistance provided through the Higher Education Grant. Higher 
education is a powerful force for change. We need to continue to make every effort to 
increase opporetunities for students.” 



Excerpt from House Report 116-100 DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR, ENVIRONMENT, AND RELATED 
AGENCIES APPROPRIATIONS BILL, 2020.  
https://docs.house.gov/meetings/AP/AP00/20190522/109552/HMKP-116-AP00-20190522-SD003.pdf 
 
 

 


